
March, 2018 

Dear Faithful Supporters, 

 February was a BUSY month for us.  

We went to Lima twice, once for a BIMI 

Field Conference, and again for youth 

camp.  We had our VBS the week 

between those trips and had about 90 

children in a'endance.  With contact 

cards in hand, we are planning a blitz to 

visit these children and their parents.  

Many come once a year for VBS and 

never return.  We hope this year will be 

different.   

 One of the children that has been 

coming for a while is Mario.  He was 

saved two weeks a-er VBS and has been 

very faithful ever since.  He has even 

started coming to our Sign Language 

class.  This Monday, he brought a friend.   

 Also, a young couple has returned to 

Huancayo a-er nearly ten years of 

working in the jungle.  Jhon works for a 

company bo'ling and distribu2ng 

alcohol.  His wife, Jhumey, is a mother of 

two.  They both received Christ last 

Sunday morning.  Their story about how 

they came back to the Lord is a sweet 

one.  The convic2on was evident weeks 

ago.  They finally got it se'led.  Now, 

Jhon is convicted about his job.  Pray for 

them.  They are looking for an 

apartment, but they don’t want to move 

far from the church.  AMEN! 

 We are a month away from having 

our auditorium pla9orm redone!  A 

brother from Lima will be coming to put 

a wooden pla9orm over our cement 

one.  This will add steps across the front,  

a more comfortable place for an altar 

call, and a much more presentable look 

to the front of the church.  Our people 

have raised over $2,000 for this project.  

We hope that the completed pla9orm 

serves to encourage them to look to 

installing a finished floor in the 

auditorium.  The current floor is a 

poured concrete.   It is cold and difficult 

to keep clean.  Besides, it’s about 2me 

for a nice floor. 

 Our family is well.  It seems WAY too 

soon to be considering College for our 

babies, but by the end of this year, we 

will be doing just that.  Kaitlynn and 

Alyssa con2nue their involvement in 

Sunday School and Junior Church.  

Savanna is joining them in their 

accompaniment of the church music on 

her violin or on the organ.  They all 

rotate piano, violin or flute and organ.  

I’ve all but forgo'en how to play the 

accordion.  No, not really.  But I hardly 

ever play it now that we have such great 

sounding music in church.  But alas, they 

are going to leave one by one and leave 

me without musicians.   Sienna will be 

two in a couple days.  We’ll start training 

her right away.  Sienna is growing 

quickly and loves learning new things 

every day.  Stephanie and I trying to stay 

healthy.  Each of us is seeking out 

individuals in church to disciple on a 

personal level.  At the same 2me, we will 

be teaching our disciples how to train 

others.  The church is responding well to 

our call to ac2on.  Many have expressed 

an interest in discipleship classes, and 

we are looking to train more and more 

teachers.  One of our greatest desires is 

for God to send us more young men to 

train for the ministry.  We have two 

already.  Please pray for more. 

 Our theme this year for our church is 

taken from Nehemiah 2:18 “Let us rise 

up and build”.  We do NOT mean the 

church building.  We would like the 

pla9orm finished, we would like the 

$5,000 floor put in our auditorium, we 

would like a $30,000 third floor added, 

too. But if we got NONE of that 

accomplished this year, we want to see 

growth: in our personal and family life, 

our spiritual maturity, our ministry and 

our faith.  Please pray that we will allow 

the Lord to work in us and encourage us 

to rise up and build.  Please pray for the 

Independent Bap2st Church of El 

Tambo, Huancayo. 

 We praise God for you regularly.  

Thank you for giving to the Lord and to 

us in His name.  May God con2nue to 

bless you. 

 Markos & Stephanie Lindsey  

Kaitlynn, Alyssa, Savanna & Sienna 


